August 6, 2018

SPECIAL MEETING

The special meeting of the Loyalton City Council was called to order by Mayor Mark Marin on
August 6, 2018 at 10:00 am at the Loyalton City Hall.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT

N. Rogers, M. Marin, J. Markum
COUNCIL MEMBERS ABSENT: None
STAFF PRESENT

Kathy LeBlanc-Deputy City Clerk
GUESTS PRESENT

J. Buck, L. Horner

APPROVAL OF AGENDA
1. It was move by J. Markum, seconded by N. Rogers to approve the agenda as presented. Roll
Call Vote: ). Markum-Aye, N. Rogers-Aye, Mayor Marin-Aye. Motion unanimously carried.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

1. Councilmember Markum has sent an e-mail to Mary Flemming from RCAC regarding the Prop
218 water rates so the City can go forward. She also stated that the City will have to hire a
meter reader to read the water meters, so the City of Loyalton can get an accurate accounting
of water usage.

2. Jan Buck inquired about the fact that downtown is drying out as no one is watering.
Councilmember Rogers stated that all the businesses have the ability to water as the water has
been turned on downtown. After a brief discussion Councilmember Rogers will look into putting
the water meters on a timer.

3. Mayor Marin inquired about the fire hazard that exists at the Trailer Park. Councilmember
Markum stated that she has spoken to Sgt. Mike Fisher of the Sierra County Sheriff's
Department and gave him two names of people who could possibly help with the problem; Sgt.
Fisher is looking into it for the City.

PUBLIC COMMENT
None

DISSCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION:

Councilmember Markum informed the council that interviews were conducted by N. Rogers, J.
Cussins and herself. She stated that 4 applicants were considered but after a background check
on them only one stood out to be a candidate for the position. She recommended Ken Benett
for the position of Maintenance. Councilmember N. Rogers agreed with her assessment of the
candidates. It was then moved by N. Rogers, seconded by J. Markum to hire Ken Bennett for the
maintenance position for 40 hours a week at a starting salary of $18.00 per hour. Roll Call: J.
Markum-Aye, N. Rogers-Aye, Mayor Marin-Aye. Motion unanimously carried.
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